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Meet our new Citizens of the Year

Thousands of people flocked to Centennial Pioneer Park for the City’s annual

Australia Day Big Breakfast last week, during which the winners of this year's
City of Gosnells Community Citizen of the Year Awards were announced. The
awards, run through Auspire, the Australia Day Council of Western Australia,
recognise people who make outstanding contributions to the local community.

This year’s Community Citizen of the Year is Jennifer Keys, whose passion

for promoting healthy lifestyles and mental health has included extensive
involvement in the Huntingdale Junior Football Club, Auskick, Hammers Softbaill
Club junior teams, and co-founder of Hammers Running Group.

The Community Citizen of the Year — Senior Award winner is Jeanette Perkins
who, as a volunteer at the Addie Mills Centre for the past five years, has
helped local seniors with technology and outings.

Syeda Maisara Muzaffar is the winner of the Community Citizen of the Year
— Youth Award, for her voluntary contributions to notfor-profit organisation
Ubuntu Australia, providing essential services for people in need.

This year’s Active Citizenship Award, for a group or event, was presented to
Gosnells Chinese Association, which runs a range of programs and events, as
well as providing a hub for weekly social interaction and engagement.

Congratulations to all the winners and nominees.

Councillor’s Corner

The City of Gosnells has a huge range of parks, playgrounds, natural bushland and
riverside spaces for everyone to enjoy.

While the days are longer and the weather is fine, summer is a perfect opportunity
for residents to get out and explore all the great outdoor spaces the City has to
offer — all 300 parks, 226 playgrounds, nine sporting reserves, four skate parks,
four tennis clubs, two enclosed dog parks and more.

The City’s parks and environmental services do a fantastic job keeping these spaces clean and well-
maintained, but we all need to work together to keep our City feeling fresh and welcoming.

| want to encourage all our community members to take special care to pick up any rubbish and leave
barbecues and other facilities clean for the next people to use. If you spot something that requires
attention from City staff, such as fallen trees, overgrown vegetation, dumped rubbish or vandalism,
please report this using the Snap, Send, Solve app, or contact the City using the details printed below.

Councillor Aaron Adams

1 February 2024

Playground coming

Construction is under way on a new
all-ages, all-abilities playground at
Mary Carroll Park in Gosnells.

The playground is part of the park’s
Eudoria Street Hub, which will
showcase the rich history of the area
and create opportunities for visitors to
learn about local Aboriginal culture.

Visit yoursay.gosnells.wa.gov.au to

see what else is planned at Mary
Carroll Park and Wetlands.
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